

30 July 2024

Dear Parents and Parent Liaisons,

RE: Year 8 Chinese Museum

As part of Chinese learning, Chinese language students in Year 8 will be visiting the Chinese Australian History Museum on Friday 23 August, to learn about Chinese history and culture related to Australia. The aim is to familiarise students with Chinese language and culture and to delve into the relationship between China and Australia.

We will be departing school for the city at 9:15am and will travel by school coach. Once there, we will be walking to the Museum for the planned activities, including the Museum Tour, Chinatown Tour, and Knotting workshop.

Students are required to be in sports uniform. They need to bring their own lunch, and any medication needed with them. There is no cost for students. Students are not permitted to use their phones during the excursion. If purchases need to be made, please use cash or card only.

We will return to school in time for dismissal by 3.35pm.

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact Mr. Ming Lei (mle@ags.vic.edu.au).

Yours Sincerely,

Ming Lei

Chinese Language Coordinator